RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS


MINUTES OF A CONTINUED MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

FEBRUARY 20th, 2007

Pursuant to posted notice, the continued meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, February 20th, 2007 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Rusty Green, Vice President/Director

Pete Susemihl, Susemihl, McDermott 

Holger Christiansen, Director

 
& Cowan, P.C.

Tom Cone, Director 



Terry Schooler, Schooler & Associates 

Lindsay Case, Director


Lori VonFeldt-Wingert, S&A








Ian Percy







Andre Brackin







Jennifer Irvine

Doug Woods, President/Director was absent and excused.
Call to Order
Mr. Green called the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m. 

Projects Report –Mr. Schooler
a. Capacity Project Schedule/Environmental Assessment (EA) Status-

Mr. Schooler stated that the Finding Of No Significant Impact report  (FONSI) was finally signed and the EA was approved, although it still needs to be published, but the District could finally move forward.  The design needs to be finished and the right-of-way of approximately 6 parcels needs to be acquired, which is a requirement since Federal funds are being used on the project, before the project could go out to bid.  

Per the request of the Board from the last meeting, Mr. Susemihl wrote a letter to the County and City officials regarding the possible consequences to the District if the section of road from Powers to Black Forest is not completed by this fall.  The County sponsored a meeting regarding this letter in which Mr. Susemihl, Mr. Brackin, Mr. McCarty and Mr. Bill Louis attended.  Mr. Brackin stated that everyone was supportive and came up with 3 alternatives: A – continue as planned, B – have CDOT do a change order, which could be approximately $2.5 million using RE Monks, and C – bid that section out separately.  The cheapest and most efficient way would be A – to continue as planned per Mr. Brackin.  A proposed schedule was handed out to the Board and it was discussed at length.  Mr. Christiansen indicated that if the County waited until June to go out to bid, per the schedule, it would be too late for construction to start to be completed in the fall.  Mr. Percy reported that there is another medical facility separate from the hospital that would be going up in June, which is only going to add to the amount of people trying to get in and out of the area.  

The Board discussed a fourth alternative: to have the developers build the segment of road using a 3rd party engineer to confirm the cost then sell it back to the District, which would bypass the required bidding process.  Mr. Schooler indicated that he has a meeting this afternoon with Mr. McQuilken from DMJM at which time he would discuss the priority of this segment even if it meant the project as a whole would have to be delayed.  Mr. Green requested that a specific deadline be given to DMJM to make sure there is no question as to when the plans need to be done.  Mr. Schooler will email the Board this afternoon after the meeting with the specifics.  Mr. Schooler and Mr. Brackin will work on a firm timeline, which will be ready for the March 6th meeting so that the bidding process can begin on the segment from Powers to Tutt. 

Next Meeting
The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 6th, 2007 at 8:30 a.m.  Meetings will continue to be held in the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room on the fourth floor.  

Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 9:15 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Manager/Assistant Secretary
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